
Report of the
Commission of Inquiry
into the Wrongful 
Conviction of
David Milgaard
Honourable Mr. Justice Edward P. MacCallum, 
Commissioner

On February 20, 2004, the 

Saskatchewan Minister of Justice 

announced the appointment 

of the Honourable Mr. Justice 

Edward P. MacCallum to conduct 

a Commission of Inquiry into the 

Wrongful Conviction of David 

Milgaard. 

The Commission was given the 

responsibility to inquire into any 

and all aspects of the conduct of 

the investigation into the death 

of Gail Miller and the subsequent 

criminal proceedings resulting in 

the wrongful conviction of David 

Milgaard. The Commission also 

had the responsibility to seek to 

determine whether the investigation 

should have been reopened based 

on information subsequently 

received by the police and the 

Department of Justice.
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